MORRISTOWN TOWN COUNCIL
MINUTES
June 23, 2021
FIRE STATION TRAINING ROOM

President David Benefiel called the meeting to order, present were Ralph Henderson, Tammy
Davis, Kristi Langkabel, and Larry Tracy. Also present was Clerk-Treasurer Don Roberts and
Town Attorney Jody Butts.

Minutes of the June 9, 2021, presented and Council Member Ralph Henderson made a motion
to approve minutes as presented. Council Member Larry Tracy seconded the motion. Motion
approved.

Vote 5/0

Claims presented were approved on a motion by Council Member Larry Tracy and seconded by
Council Member Ralph Henderson. Vote 5/0

OLD BUSINESS

The Revitalization Committee presented the Town Revitalization Master Plan Main Street &
Community Park Improvements. This master plan was adopted by the town with a motion to
adopt from Council Member Ralph Henderson and seconded by Council Member Tammy Davis.
Vote 5/0

NEW BUSINESS
Brad Trittipo presented the one quote he has received from Sonitrol Alarm. He has had three
other companies on site, waiting on their quotes.

CLERK-TREASURER

Clerk-Treasurer Don Roberts presented Longevity Pay Ordinance 2021-4 for full time elected
officials and non-elected. Pay to be quarterly. Last pay of each quarter. This ordinance was
approved on a motion from Council Member Larry Tracy and seconded by Council Member
Ralph Henderson. Vote 5/0

Diane Terry to stop paying monthly utility bill on the “Old Canning Lot”. If future need to hook
back into the lines, no tap fee will be charged. Council Member Larry Tracy made a motion to
approve with a second from Council Member Ralph Henderson. Vote 5/0

Baker Tilley will have a presentation at next Council meeting.
Brandon Kleine to seal coat the walking path at the park and the fire station parking lot was

approved with a motion from Council Member Ralph Henderson and a second from Council
Member Larry Tracy. Vote 5/0



LEGAL

Stop Sign Ordinance No 2021-5 was presented and approved. First reading approval with a
motion from Council Member Larry Tracy and seconded by Council Member Ralph Henderson.
A motion to suspend second reading was made by Council Member Ralph Henderson and
seconded by Council Member Kristi Langkabel. Vote 5/0

A letter for James Watkins (447 E Main Street) to appear before the council was sent. Watkins
did not appear for the meeting. Property owners were present to see what could be done for
cleanup. Marshal Albrecht to tag vehicles and get removed.

POLICE DEPARTMENT
Nothing new to report.

STREET, WATER & WASTEWATER
Nothing new to report.

MISCELLANEOUS
Brad Trittipo to be placed in charge of the updating of the town webpage. Council Member
Tammy Davis made a motion with a second from Council Member Kristi Langkabel. Vote 5/0

Three applications for Utility Maintenance/Operator have been received. An executive session
to be held on June 28 with a special meeting following.

ADJOURN

Council Member Larry Tracy made a motion to adjourn. Council Member Kristi Langkabel
seconded the motion. Motion approved. Vote 5/0
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